August 26, 2025

Dear Act 73 Redistricting Task Force,

The Caledonia Cooperative School District (Barnet, Walden and Waterford Schools) has a strong desire to remain in a Supervisory Union model comparable to its current state within a larger school region as outlined in Act 73 as approved by the Vermont Legislature on June 16th, 2025 and signed into law by Governor Scott.

The Caledonia Cooperative School District has already started to reach out to surrounding school districts but are not limited to the St. Johnsbury School District and Kingdom East to explore the potential of forming an enlarged supervisory union.

With this, our hope is it will improve efficiencies within the SU and will allow for cost savings all while allowing for local engagement, oversight and accountability to achieve excellent opportunities to enrich students' education and create an improved education system in the state of VT.

Sincerely,

The Caledonia Cooperative School District Jason Miller, Chair Jason.miller@ccsuvt.net